
 

 

 

 

 From the office 

Robert Remack, Clerk 

Proceedings of Town Trustees Meeting held in the Town of Springfield 

STATE OF ILLINOIS              ) 

COUNTY OF SANGAMON    ) 

 

The Board of Trustees of Springfield Township met May 10, 2023 at the Township Administration Building at 

3298 Terminal Ave, Springfield, IL. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gary Budd, Trustees Arthur Watts, Shelly Turnbull, Shannon Lynch, Mike Morris, Clerk 

Robert Remack, Road Comissioner Ron Smith. Excused: Assessor Cinda Sausaman. 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Gary Budd. 

 

The Treasurer’s report and minutes of the Board Meeting of April 11, 2023 were reviewed. A motion was 

made by Arthur Watts and seconded by Mike Morris to accept the treasurer’s report and approve the minutes. 

All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

Bills were submitted to the Town Board for authorization to pay. A motion was made by Shelly Turnbull, 

seconded by Arthur Watts that said bills be authorized for payment. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Still closed. No updates. 

 

32nd St/ Ridgewood Ave. Water Project Update: Supervisor Gary Budd reported Senator Doris Turner said she 

would include $300,000.00 in the state budget for the project. He also said Rcap based in Effingham is getting 

an engineering firm to do a survey at no cost to township.   

 

NEW BUSINESS: A motion was made by Mike Morris and seconded by Shannon Lynch to approve sending 

flyers, at the cost of $1,800.00 to $2,000.00, informing voters of the results of the non-binding referendum held 

on April 4th. . An individual voice vote was taken. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

The first meeting of the Township Efficiency Committee was held. The committee members are Supervisor 

Gary Budd, Road Commissioner Ron Smith, Trustees Mike Morris, Shelly Turnbull, Arthur Watts, and 

Shannon Lynch. Residents appointed to the committee by Supervisor Gary Bud are Roz Stein, Rick Schuster, 

and Cinda Sausaman. Resident appointed to the committee by Road Commissioner Ron Smith is Sabrina Graff. 

A motion was made by Art Watts and seconded by Mike Morris approve the efficiency committee members. 

An individual voice vote was taken. All voted aye. Motion carried.  

The committee briefly reviewed the Report for Compliance. Supervisor Gary Budd said the second meeting will 

be held in July and the third meeting to be held after Labor Day and additional meetings can be held if needed. 

  

A motion to adjourn was made by Shelly Turnbull and seconded by Shannon Lynch. All voted aye. Motion 

passed. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:28 p.m.                                        

NEXT MEETING- Regular Board Meeting: 6:00 p.m., Wed,, June 14, 2023  

                           

Submitted by:            

Robert Remack, Clerk 


